
 

July 19, 2017 
 
The Saratoga Town Board met at 6:00 p.m. in the town office.  Chairman Rickaby called the 
meeting to order.  All members were present.  The meeting was officially noticed June 17th & 
18th, 2017. 
 
Heeg made a motion to approve the minutes for July 5th, 2017 Board of Review and regular 
meeting   Frank seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Rick from REGI spoke to the Plan Commission.  He said that they are willing to help the Town 
out.  They would suggest around $4500 a year for their service.  They are currently working 
with the City of Nekoosa to create a strategic plan.  The Town will look at joining around 
budget time. 
 
Frank made a motion to approve the operator’s licenses for Stephanie Schmid. Passineau 
seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
Forbes made a motion to approve the concrete waiver for a driveway for Darryl and Joyce 
Clauson, 830 Ranger Road.  Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed unanimously.  The 
paperwork will be filed with the Wood County Register of Deeds. 
 
Dave Ryun gave the Constable report.  The Town is still waiting for the signed conditional use 
agreement with Dave Ramsden regarding Stocor.   
4 tickets have been issued to a person on Broadway for dogs running loose.  The dog is not 
mean so the humane officer has not been contacted.  Each time the neighbor calls the 
Constable when they are loose, he will continue to issue tickets. 
There are 8 Five day tickets for non re-registration of a dog license still remaining.  2 of the 
people that received the tickets have moved from the area.  The remaining 6 will go forward 
with prosecution.   
Scott Brehm with Stealth Solutions reviewed the clean-up of both of Ken Jaecks properties in 
the Town.  157 Tire were removed along with 14 vehicles and vehicle metal.  A bill will be sent 
to Ken Jaecks for the abatement of his properties.   
 
Billie-Jo Kester gave the Treasurer report.  August 2nd will be the audit of Town books. 
   
Passineau thanked Bruce Dimick and Phil Coates for the sand to fill in the dips that are being 
fixed within the Town.  15 of the worst dips in the town either have been or will be fixed this 
year.  Ten Mile Avenue will have gravel placed on it for a few weeks before it is pulverized and 
an overlay of asphalt is done.   
     
Correspondences were read.   
 
Forbes made a motion to approve the bills paid.   Heeg seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously. 
 
Frank made a motion to adjourn the meeting.   Passineau seconded it.  Motion passed 
unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 6:50 p.m. 
 
Heidi Kawleski, Town Clerk 


